

1. Regarding this option. If we proceed with the SRIS once its completed what are the next steps? Do we have to enter the transitional cluster window or would we go into phase 2 of the transitional cluster study? Just trying to understand what stage our projects enter in post completion of the SRIS study.

- **Options for Pending Queue Projects:**

- Projects with OC-approved SRIS scopes prior to 12/1/23:
 - Can elect to complete the SRIS
 - Can elect to terminate the SRIS and proceed instead to the new Cluster Study process and/or pre-application process to be available soon after the compliance filing; or
 - Can elect to withdraw from the NYISO queue and re-enter under the new study process.
2. Concerning this deadline. Could we shift it back one month? Is NYISO open to adjusting the deadline?
 - Allow SRISs to move forward only if they have an OC-approved scope prior to 12/1/2023 and the project developer elects to complete the SRIS.
 3. Does NYISO's proposal make a distinction with a project in the queue and one that applies during the rolling application period? We're trying to understand if we need to go ahead and apply a project to the queue or just wait until the rolling pre-application process since there may be no difference.